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Featured Tutor and Student  

 

Elliott Corn is a retired engineer who has been a 

Literacy tutor for about nine months; both he and his 

student, Doris Sanchez, gave brief speeches at the 

Annual Volunteer Appreciation Meeting and Breakfast 

held on April 10th. Because both speeches eloquently 

express, each in their own way, the essence of Literacy 

Volunteers, both are printed here.  Below is Elliottôs 

speech; to the left is Dorisôs. 

I became a tutor for two main reasons.  First and 

foremost because reading has always been central to 

my life and education, and, I believe critical to success 

in my career.  Second, Iôm also a person of action, a 

fixer.  If I see something wrong, Iôm inclined to do 

something about it, not complain.  I believe that the 

people who simply complain about immigrants not 

speaking English, but do nothing about it, are frequently 

just bigots who forget most of us are descended from 

immigrants. 

Sometimes it takes patience and perseverance to find a 

good fit between tutor and student; it took me three tries 

to find Doris, or actually, for Doris to find me.  Sheôs 

intelligent and committed to improving her English and is 

making great progress through her own efforts in an 

ESL class and tutoring.  And we laugh together; I get as 

much out of our sessions as she does.  

Elliot Corn and Doris  Sanchez  

My name is Doris Sanchez , I am here to let 

you know how important the Literacy Program 

is for me. I have lived here for 8 years. I have 

not worked in the United States because I 

donôt speak or understand a normal English 

conversation. My friends are mostly Spanish 

speaking people.  For this reason the Literacy 

Program is training me, giving me the 

opportunity to increase my vocabulary, having 

a lot conversation in English and also to learn 

a lot of the American Culture.  

 I think this is very important for the people 

who want to learn English.  I am very happy 

with my tutor Mr. Elliott Corn who help me 

practicing a great deal of English. I feel  

happier and more confident now. 

Ed Note: Each time I attend the Volunteer Appreciation event and hear 

how literacy truly does change lives, I come away more inspired than 

ever.  Next year, If you possibly can, try to attend; it will reaffirm your 

commitment to Literacy.                                                                    NCW 
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Presidentõs Corner 

Iôve enjoyed serving as President since 2008 and 
will remain on the Board as Secretary.  Iôm looking 
forward to continuing to work with Nancy Pike, our 
new President, and other members of the Board of 
Directors. 

Serving on the Board has been an ñeye-openerò on 
what is required to operate a charitable non-profit 
organization. Literacy Volunteers is managed 
without an Executive Director, so ours is a 
ñworking boardò of volunteers dealing with non-
profit corporation legal requirements, community 
outreach, fundraising, membership, program 
management, and anything else that needs to be done.  Weôre always looking for more 
ñwilling workers,ò so please consider serving on a Committee or joining the Board. 

Iôve had the pleasure of interviewing some of our students and hearing their stories.  They 
come to Literacy Volunteers with high hopes that we will help them improve their language 
and reading skills.  Thank you to all of you who are helping to make their dreams come true. 

                                                               --Sandy McIntyre                   
    

Annual Meeting and Volunteer Appreciation Breakfast  

 

On April 10, fifty-five members and adult 
learners enjoyed breakfast at Grace United 
Methodist Church in Venice.  President Sandy 
McIntyre expressed appreciation to Marybeth 
Catizone, President from 1999 to 2008, and 
Pat Swindler, ESL Tutor Trainer for 15 years, 
for their years of service to Literacy Volun-
teers. 

Priscilla Miranda, ESL tutor and Board 
member who died last July, was remembered, 
and it was announced that a $1,000 donation 
was recently received in her memory. 

MaryEllen Gaspich and Mattie Watson, who 
are resigning, were recognized and thanked 
for serving on the Board and for co-chairing 
the successful ñDeal Me Inò Card Party in 
March. 

The Election of Officers resulted in these new officers:  Nancy Pike, President; Janita Wisch, 
Vice President; Betty Black, Treasurer; and Sandy McIntyre, Secretary. 

  

 

 

Joe LaDu, Instructor of the North Port ESL Conversation 

Class speaking at the Annual Meeting  

New LVSSC Board Officers:  Sandy McIntyre, Nancy 

Pike, Janita Wisch, Betty Black  
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Citizenship Class: Ron Caruso began the citizenship class in mid February. He had 15 
students.  They have been meeting weekly (Thursday Evenings) at the North Port  
Community Church of Christ. The class will end the first week in May. 
 
The High Beginners Conversation Class in Venice: Robin Blair has been teaching a 
High Beginnerôs conversation class on Monday evenings, 6-7:30 at the Venice Library. 
She has five regular students. Due to the intensive one-on-one attention Robin gives to 
students in this class, this is an ideal number. Students may not just ñdrop inò to this 
class but should contact the Literacy Office if they are interested in joining the class. 
 
Robin also teaches the Saturday afternoon Advanced Conversation and Writing Class 
at the Venice Library. Students interested in joining this class should contact the      
Literacy Office. 
 
 TUTOR TIPS 

Many students think Literacy Volunteers is a service provided by the Library.  To clarify 
this, tutors can explain that Literacy Volunteers of South Sarasota County is an 
independent non-profit organization.  The Sarasota County Library System supports 
Literacy Volunteers by providing free office and tutoring space.   

Literacy Volunteers receive no government money to pay the expenses of operation 
(salary, taxes, phone/internet bills, books, copy machines and paper, etc.).  The 
organization receives funding from United Way of South Sarasota County, membership 
contributions, community foundations and other grants, service clubs, and fundraisers. 

ñLiteracyò is a difficult word for some students to pronounce.  Practice pronouncing 
ñliteracyò and teach its meaning in a lesson that will prepare students to tell others about 

the free tutoring and ESL classes available for adult learners. 

 

During the program, the following tutors, instructors, and adult learners spoke:  Elliott 
Corn, ESL tutor; Doris Sanchez from Colombia; Joe LaDu, instructor of the North Port 
ESL Conversation Class; Xiaojun (Ann) Wang from China; Hu Jian (Nick) Chong from 
China (Annôs son); Helen Zimmerman from Germany; and Robin Blair, instructor of the 
Venice Conversation/Writing Class.  A video of Jeannie Richgels, ESL tutor, and      
Alfreda Wargacki from Poland was shown.  Tutors and instructors spoke of the        
personal satisfaction they gain from working with these highly motivated adult learners.  
The students spoke of their gratitude for their tutors and instructors helping them      
improve their English.  Sandy then circulated with the microphone and other ESL     
students told a little about themselves.   

Thanks to Robin Blair for her donation for the breakfast, to Carolyn Conte for table 
decorations, and to Ruth Toms for arranging this new venue for our Annual Meeting. 

Annual Meeting  (Continued)  

Ongoing Classes  
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LVSSC is pleased to announceé 

New Board Members  

Betty Black  

Betty Black is a retired CPA who has lived 

in Nokomis since 1997.  Since moving 

here from Long Island, NY, she has been 

an active volunteer with the Venice Public 

Library, Newcomers Club of Venice, 

Womenôs Resource Center of Sarasota 

County and the Shore Oaks Homeowners  

Association.  Betty is pleased to be the 

new Treasurer for LVSSC. 

Carolyn Conte  

Carolyn moved to Florida in 1984 from her 

home state of New Hampshire.  She is 

married with one son who is currently serving 

with the USAF in Afghanistan, and two 

grandchildren.  Her educational background is 

in Elementary Education with minors in ESOL 

and Special Education.  This background has 

served her and LVSSC well in tutoring in a 

private school and for three years as an 

LVSSC tutor working with two Hungarian 

women; one of whom she tutors via SKYPE 

as she is in Hungary.  Two of her personal 

goals are to reach as many non-readers as 

possible and turn them into readers and to 

teach as many people as she can to be 

proficient in the English language. 
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Literacy Volunteers hosted a busy booth at the 

First Annual Venice International Book Fair 

and Writers Festival. Lots of people stopped to 

talk and quite a few signed up for more 

information about tutoring opportunities. It 

makes sense that book lovers would also care 

about sharing literacy with others. Outdoors, 

vendors of books and book-related products 

displayed and sold their wares,  while in the 

Venice Theater, a variety of authors including 

Tim Dorsey and Lois Duncan talked about their 

work. Board members Caroline Conte, Mattie 

Watson, Sandy McIntyre, and Nancy Pike split 

up the day staffing our booth.  

1st Annual Venice International Book Fair  

Recent Events  

Venice Walk - A- Thon  

Fifteen walkers participated in the 6th Annual 

Walk-A-Thon to benefit the South Sarasota 

County United Way and LVSSC on Feb 25.  

The Kingôs Gate Club, always a staunch sup-

porter, raised $660; that amount added to the 

$840 raised by other groups, netted $750 

each for LVSSC and United Way.  Team 

Captain, Nancy Pike, said that the smaller 

signs with our new logo, carried by our walk-

ers helped the group seem more cohesive. 

LVSSC Board Members Carolyn Conte, Ruth 

Toms and Nan Winans at Venice Walk -a-Thon  

Englewood Dearborn Street Book Festival  

This was the first year that LVSSC participated in the Englewood 3rd Annual Book Fair 

held in Pioneer Park on Dearborn Street on Feb 18.  Local  authors, writing workshops, 

and a childrenôs story hour were featured.  LVSSC representatives Sandy McIntyre, 

Nan Winans, and tutor, Diane Kivari, manned the booth and passed out LVSSC 

bookmarks and literature.   Nan Winans reported that the event was successful in 

terms of community exposure, and Leslie Yard commented that we acquired four new 

Englewood tutors from the event. 

Mattie Watson, Betty Black and Carolyn 

Conte at the LVSSC booth.  
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Recent Events  (Continued)  

òDeal Me in for Literacyó Card and Game Party 

The Annual LVSSC Card and Game Party on March 6th was very successful both 

financially and in terms of positive feedback received. The party was held in a new 

venue this year, Jacaranda Trace, which provided refreshments and a very attractive 

meeting room and responsive staff.  Mattie Watson and MaryEllen Gaspich who co-

hosted the event, counted over 115 people and awarded 50 prizes in the teacup 

auction.  Over $2,300 was realized from the sale of prize and 50/50 raffle tickets and 

contributions.  The prizes were the generous gifts of local merchants and LVSSC 

Board members. When you visit any of these businesses, be sure to thank them for 

their contributions to LVSSC. 

Some of the attendees 

at the ñDeal Me In for 

Literacyò Card and 

Game Party March 6th  

 

 

AAMCO Transmissions of Venice 

Albertsonôs Market 

Avenue Hair Design Company 

Barbaraôs Hair Salon 

BASIX on Dearborn, Englewood 

Blarney Stone Restaurant 

Bobcat Trail Golf Club 

Books-A-Million 

Café Evergreen at Warm Mineral Springs 

Ciao Bella 

Classy Claws at Barbaraôs Hair Salon 

Cleopatraôs 

Dickôs Shoes 

High End Hair Salon & Spa 

Jacaranda West Country Club 

Jean Marquis Massage 321 

Joe Cracker Restaurant, Pt. Charlotte 

Kilwinôs Chocolates & Ice Cream of Venice 

mi Pueblo Mexican Restaurant 

Nancy Holmes-Licensed Skin Care Specialist 

Opheliaôs Fish & Pasta House 
 

 

Paper Pad 

Scarlet Macaw of Venice 

Sharkeyôs on the Pier 

Shear Heaven 

Silpada Jewelry 

Snook Haven Restaurant 

Surfside Styling Salon 

Thai Bistro 

The Tabletop 

Venice Art Center 

Venice Community Center 

Venice Day Spa 

Venice Holistic Center 

Venice OliveOil Company 

Venice Stationers 

Venice Theater 

Venice Wine and Coffee 

Venice Yacht Club 

Vino Loco, Englewood 

Warm Mineral Springs 

Zaks, Venice 
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Congratulations to Esther Bird, an LVSSC 

Board Member and Tutor Trainer, for her 

successful completion of the ProLiteracy 

Trainer Certification program.   

This required in-depth study, classroom 

evaluation by a Certified Trainer, and 

passing a comprehensive test. 

Coming Events  

30 Years is Cause for Celebration  

Plans are in the works for Literacy Volunteers 30th Anniversary Celebration in 

early November, after Election Day, so more seasonal residents can attend.  

We are discussing arrangements with Jacaranda Trace to use the room where 

ñDeal Me In for Literacyñ was held in March.  If you have any suggestions or 

would like to work on the committee, please e-mail lvssc@verizon.net. 

An International Tea and Coffee Tasting Party is being considered.  Everyone 

will be asked in advance to submit a favorite appetizer or dessert recipe with an interna-

tional flavor. The recipe could be posted on our website or printed in a cookbook.  You will 

also be asked to prepare your recipe and bring it to the celebration. This will be a great   

opportunity for each of us to introduce someone new to Literacy Volunteers. 

If you have photos of previous yearsô events or of people who played a part in our growthð

tutors, staff, board members, students, or those who have contributed in some way, please 

contact the Literacy Office via e-mail at lvssc@verizon.net. Weôre also receptive to ideas 

as well as photos and names of people who should be recognized for their roles.  

Youôll receive a ñSave the Dateò notice when plans are firmed up, followed by a more     

formal invitation.  

Tutor Training Notes  

Esther conducted ESL Tutor Training classes on April 7th and 14th and is looking into the 

possibility of providing online training through Florida Literacy Coalition.  More information 

will be forthcoming by the end of May. 


